
CITY OF TRUSSVILLE MINUTES 
 

JANUARY 19, 2023 AGENDA WORKSHOP 

Members of the City Council met in a workshop session on Thursday, January 19, 2023, at 5 
pm at the City Hall Annex. to review the proposed agenda for its next regular session. Council President 
Lisa Bright presided over the meeting and Dan Weinrib acted as recording secretary.  
 

Those members present were as follows:  Councilor President Lisa Bright 
Councilor Jaime Anderson 

      Councilor Perry H. Cook 
Councilor Ben Short 
Councilor Alan Taylor 

       
Others present in official capacity:  Mayor Buddy Choat 
             
The City Council then determined the order of consideration for its upcoming agenda. Councilors 

Anderson and Short informed their peers and public that they would not be in attendance for the upcoming 
meeting. With no further business to discuss, the workshop adjourned at approximately 5:20 pm.  

JANUARY 24, 2023 REGULAR SESSION 

The City Council of the City of Trussville met in regular session on Tuesday, January 24, 2023 
at 6 pm at the City Hall Annex, with Council President Lisa Bright presiding over the meeting and City 
Clerk Dan Weinrib serving as recording secretary.  
 
 President Bright called the meeting to order. Councilor Cook led the prayer. Councilor Taylor led 
the pledge to the flag. 
 

The following answered present to roll call: Council President Lisa Bright  
      Councilor Alan Taylor 
      Councilor Perry Cook 

  
Others present in their official capacity:  City Clerk Dan Weinrib 

       Attorney Rick Stotser 
     Mayor Buddy Choat 
 

The following were absent:   Councilor Jaime Anderson  
Councilor Ben Short 

 
They reviewed minutes from the January 10th agenda workshop and regular session. Councilor 

Taylor moved and Councilor Cook seconded the motion for approval. UNANIMOUS 
 
 President Bright then introduced the regular agenda and consent agenda.  Councilor Taylor moved 
and Councilor Cook seconded the motion to approve the consent agenda UNANIMOUS Before proceeding 
further, President Bright recognized Mayor Choat, who requested an executive session at the end of the 
public meeting to discuss possible real estate transactions and potential litigation. Councilor Taylor moved 
and Councilor Cook seconded the motion to approve the regular agenda, with the executive session noted. 
UNANIMOUS  
  

There were no public comments. 
 
Under the regular agenda, President Bright recognized Police Chief Eric Rush. Chief Rush 

summoned newly promoted Police Corporals David Warmus, James McCool, Scotty Bates, Michael 
Montana & Casey Davis. He praised each man for his contributions to policing and briefly described how 
their roles have changed with their promotions. After a brief recess for photographs, President Bright 
continued the meeting.  

 
Councilor Taylor then introduced a proposed proclamation honoring the Hewitt-Trussville Middle 

School Girls Bowling Team. The five-member squad went 12-0 in its second year of existence. They 
finished their season by winning the Metro Tournament earlier in January. He moved and Councilor Cook 
seconded the motion for approval. UNANIMOUS Proclamation No. 2023-01 After a brief recess for 
photographs, President Bright continued the meeting.  

 
President Bright opened a public hearing for a proposed alcohol license for Moes Original BBQ on 

Main Street. District Manager Cody Sellers represented his employer. He oversees the four Birmingham 
area Moes restaurants. Moes wants to sell beer for on-premises-only consumption. He confirmed that Moes 
requires all servers to complete the Responsible Vendor Training and to ask for identification from all 



customers ordering alcohol, even from septuagenarians. Councilor Cook wanted and received confirmation 
that beer sales were strictly for on-premises consumption. Since nobody in the audience spoke up, President 
Bright promptly closed the public hearing. 
 
 Councilor Cook then introduced a resolution approving the alcohol license for Moes Original BBQ. 
He moved and Councilor Taylor seconded the motion. UNANIMOUS Resolution No. 2023-02 
 
 Councilor Taylor then introduced a resolution adopting the FEMA Division G Multi-Jurisdictional 
Hazard Mitigation Plan. A federal law passed in 2000 requires annual adoption by participating cities. He 
moved and Councilor Cook seconded the motion for approval. UNANIMOUS Resolution No. 2023-03 
 

There were no audience comments. 
 
Councilor Taylor then made the motion, which Councilor Taylor seconded, to go into executive 

session to discuss possible real estate transactions and potential litigation. UNANIMOUS 
 
They went into executive session at 6:23 pm. Upon its conclusion and with no further public 

business, they promptly adjourned at 6:30 pm.  
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

DJW 
 

Dan Weinrib, CMC 
City Clerk 

   


